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CIRCULAR TO KZN GAMING AND BETTING INDUSTRY 

13 July 2021 

To Al Gaming and Betting Licensees 

 

RE:  GAMING AND BETTING INDUSTRY AND PROTEST ACTION IN THE PROVINCE    

        OF KZN 

As you are aware the Province of KwaZulu-Natal has been inundated with violent protests 

and looting taking place sporadically in different Central Business Districts and Suburbs. We 

note that our licensee’s sites are located within these aforementioned areas.  

We have received reports from some of our gaming and betting licences that they have 

incurred damage to their premises, theft of fixtures and equipment as a result of the recent 

violent protests. 

 

On behalf of Chairperson, Board members, Chief Executive Officer and staff, we would like 

to express our concern about the perilous threat that these current protests and looting are 

posing to the gaming and betting industry.  

 

We would like to empathise with licensees within the gaming and betting industry who have 

incurred various losses during this period.  During this difficult period we implore you to stay 

calm, stay vigilant and most of all stay safe.  

 

The KZNGBB would like to obtain a comprehensive understanding of the damage and  loss 

that has been incurred as a result of the looting and violence, please note that staff members 

from the KZN Gaming and Betting Board will be contact with yourselves to discuss further.   
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In order to mitigate the risks to personal safety of their employees and property, the KZN 

Gaming and Betting Board would like to recommend to all of their licensees, that they should 

not open up their sites to the public. 

 

TERS Benefits 

Kindly note that the TERS benefit for employees, as pronounced by the President is once 

again, available, licensees are encouraged to file applications for their employees in this 

regard.  The gaming and betting divisions within the Board will be available to assist. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely  

 

 

P. Baloyi 
Chief Executive Officer 

15.07.2021


